
InterCity Radio Club 
Monthly Meeting 
January 5, 2017 
 
President Duane Meadows, K8MDA, called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm. 
 
Minutes – Jane Yonally, KB8YPW read the minutes of December meeting. Henry Koenig, WD8Q moved to 
accept minutes as read, second by Scott Yonally, N8SY. Motion carried. 
 
Financial Report - presented by Harry Mains, N8XMI. There are currently 57 paid members. The club donated 
$50 to Oasis in memory of Dave Pesec, KA8UPR.  Harry has the door prizes for the Hamfest. Dave Weigold, 
N8DPW moved to accept the financial report, second by John Ness, K8NJ. Motion carried. 
 
Health and Wellness –   
 
Tech Committee – Dave Weigold, N8DPW reported the power pole package has been received and the remote 
server on Scenic Drive is repaired. 
 
ARES – Danny Bailey, W8DLB reminded everyone you will to have completed ICS 100, 200, 700 and 800 and 
have submitted your certificate of completion to be registered in the state data base and participate during 
emergency operations.  If you have not completed these courses you will only be able to help with races, 
parades, community based events only (Tier II). Scott Yonally, N8SY, reported there are currently over 625 
ARES members statewide who have completed courses and registered.  
 
Education – Duane, K8MDA will schedule a tech class scheduled before the Hamfest. Check the website for 
date and information. 
 
ARRL – Scott Yonally, N8SY informed group that changes are coming for ARRL headquarters. The first step 
is that all members are required to register for a unique ID# (other than their call sign).   
 
PIO 
 
Old Business 
HAMFEST – Danny Bailey, W8DLB and Scott Yonally, N8SY reminded everyone the form to reserve tables is 
on the website. A completed form and money is required to reserve tables. Payment may be made on-line using 
PayPal. Tables will be assigned in early February. Volunteers are needed for set-up and to sell tickets at the 
gate. Venders will be set-up in Fairhaven Hall and the Arts and Crafts building, forums will be in the Youth 
Hall. VE testing will be done during the Hamfest, Sunday at noon. There will be no food sold at the Hamfest 
this year. The group who did this is no longer able to. 
 
New Business  
Danny Bailey, W8DLB announced there will be SKYWARN training on March 8 at 6:30 pm at the Lutheran 
Church in Bellville. Danny also requested that those interested in the Angels in 4 Wheel Drive group to get with 
him. 
 
Duane Meadows, K8MDA updated members on status of life time members and also that the fusion repeater 
has been sold for $400 to the Mt. Vernon radio club. 
 
Danny Bailey, W8DLB moved to adjourn meeting, seconded John Ness, K8NJ.. Motion carried.  Meeting 
adjourned at 8:22 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted 



Jane Yonally, KB8YPW 
Secretary InterCity Radio Club 
 


